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1605 Bahama Dr. - History

• The current 
owner Patsy 

Castro and her 

late husband 

owned the house 

since June 1983 

and the porch 

existed at that 

time

• Aerial 
photographs from 

December 1985 

show that the 

Aerial Photograph dated December 30, 1985

Retrieved from Florida Department of Transportation, Office of Surveying and Mapping



1605 Bahama Dr. - History

• The 1992 Monroe 
County Property 

Record Card shows 

the dimensions of 

the porch

• 1992 is the first 
year that MCPA 

included building 

dimensions

• Owner has been 
paying property 

taxes on the 

improvement value 

of the porch since 

at least 1992



1605 Bahama Dr. -

Purpose

• There were holes in the 
roof of the porch, which 

led to efforts to repair 

the damaged porch roof 

structure



1605 Bahama Dr. – No Change

• The proposal is to keep the porch exactly in the 
footprint that it has been in for at least 40 

years

• No change in any site data is proposed



1605 Bahama Dr. – Meets 

Standards

• Special Circumstances and Hardship Conditions 
exist that support approval of a variance 

pursuant to Section 90-395 of the Land 

Development Regulations

• The porch has existed for 40 years and had a 
damaged roof.  Forcing the removal of the porch 

would create an unnecessary hardship on the 

applicant.

• Since no nonconformity is changing, the porch 
should be protected and allowed to be repaired 

under Section 122-32 of the LDRs
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• We respectfully request approval of 
the variance

• Thank you!


